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October 24, 2003
Mr. John Hale 
Superintendent, 
National Capital Parks East 
1900 Anacostia Dr. S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Superintendent Hale,

The Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A would like to extend our thanks for your efforts to address the issues we brought to your attention in our September letter concerning Lincoln Park. Your prompt response is greatly appreciated by the Commission.  

Elizabeth Nelson, Chair of the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association (NPLNA), forwarded a list of commitments you made as a result of discussions at the September NLPNA meeting.  We appreciate that you and members of your staff met directly with members of the community at the NLPNA meeting to develop this list. Your efforts to resolve the issues put forth at that meeting greatly benefit all residents of ANC 6A.  

We are pleased to see that the floodlights are now activated at dark and remain on during the non-daylight hours. We encourage you to follow through on your stated plans for park maintenance and are eager to see that the trees in the park are maintained and replaced as necessary.

The park closing hours remain a matter of concern.  We understand that a commitment was made to have the new hours (midnight - 5 a.m.) in effect beginning October 1.  However, the signs with the old hours have not been replaced.   We remain optimistic that you will follow through with this commitment and that new signs will soon be installed.  Public safety requires that responsible use of the park be encouraged into the evening hours.  We are hopeful that this can be accomplished by November 1, soon after daylight savings time ends. 

We appreciate you willingness to work with us on these matters, and your continuing efforts to improve this great Park and maintain an inviting atmosphere in the Park. We look forward to working with you in the future.
Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:  Commissioner Nicholas Alberti, 6A-04
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